
 

 
     
 
 
 

Friday 16th September 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We have had a fabulous week at school.  It has been lovely seeing how quickly our youngest children in 
our EYFS classes are settling and the children have enjoyed being able to spend lunchtimes on the field 
and having playtimes outside.   

Thank you for your support with helping the start of the day run smoothly by encouraging children to 
come into school independently from the gates – this really is helping. 

School is closed on Monday 19th September for the Bank Holiday for Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth’s State 
Funeral.  We look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday. 

 
Warmest regards  
 
 
Jane Sendall 
Headteacher  

 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR 
September 
Monday 19th September – Bank Holiday (School is closed) 
Tuesday 20th September – Year Two Meet the Teacher 8.45am (Hall) 
Wednesday 21st September – Year 6 Meet the Teacher 8.45am (Hall) 
Thursday 22nd September – EYFS and 1ED Sounds-Write session 8.45-9.15 
Thursday 29th September – 1ES and Year 2 Sounds-Write session 8.45-9.15 
 
October 
Thursday 6th October – Flu Vaccine (EYFS-Y6) 
Thursday 20th October – Last day of half term 
Friday 21st October – PD Day (School closed to pupils) 
Monday 31st October – First day of second half term 
 
November 
Wednesday 9th November – Children’s Individual Photographs 
Wednesday 23rd November – Flu Vaccine (Pick up for previously absent pupils 
session) 
 
December 
Friday 16th December – Last day of autumn term 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Apply for a primary school place 2023/2024 – the deadline for 

applications is the 15th January 2023 – the window for applying is 

open now… 
 
Here is ths link to the Suffolk County Council Website: 
 
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-places/apply-for-a-
primary-school-place-20232024/  

 
Here is the link to the guidance: 
 
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/assets/Children-families-and-
learning/schools/Admissions/Admissions-to-Schools-in-Suffolk-2023-24.pdf 
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Attendance Matters 
 

The Department for Education issued guidance to all schools in August 2022, “Central to raising standards in 
education and ensuring all pupils can fulfil their potential is an assumption so widely understood, that it is 
insufficiently stated – pupils need to attend school regularly to benefit from their education. Missing out on 
lessons leaves children vulnerable to falling behind. Children with poor attendance tend to achieve less in 
both primary and secondary school”. 
 
Our Trust is committed to providing a high-quality education for all the children who attend any Unity Schools 
Partnership’s schools and settings. By attending school every day and on time, children and young people can take 
full advantage of the educational and social development opportunities available to them.    Here is a link to the 
Unity Schools Attendance Policy:  

 
https://placefarm.org.uk/files/resources/draft-attendance-policy-september-2022.pdf 
 
The whole school community – children, parents and carers, teaching and support staff, school governors and the 
Board of the Trust – have a responsibility for ensuring good school attendance. 
 
Some key information from the Unity Schools Partnership Policy: 
 

 
Please ensure that children arrive at school on 
time.  School starts at 8.35.  Children who arrive 
after the gates have closed must be signed by 
parents/carers in at the school reception. 
 
 

 
Please notify school on the first day of absence by 
9:30am by telephoning the school office, 01440 702836 
or emailing admin@placefarm.org.uk   
 

 
Please liaise with the school as soon as possible (by 
emailing admin@placefarm.org.uk  regarding any 
specific issues that might cause absence or lateness, 
e.g., a sick parent/carer.   Parents/carers of children 
for whom we do not know the reason for absence will 
be contacted. 
 

 
Please ensure that as far as possible, medical 
appointments are arranged for outside school hours. 

 
Children who repeatedly attend school late (30 
minutes after the register opens) will be brought to 
the attention of the Education Welfare Officer. The 
Education Welfare Officer will undertake 
unannounced gate checks. 
 
 

 
Parents/carers should note that children who arrive late 
after the register has closed are given a ‘U’ code, which 
is the equivalent of an unauthorised absence, and this 
will affect the child’s attendance figures. 

 
Fixed penalty notices may be issued to parents/carers 
whose children persistently arrive after this time. 
 

 
Regular monitoring is carried out by the Education 
Welfare Officer. Children who have repeated 
unauthorised absences, holidays or otherwise, will be 
contacted by the Education Welfare Officer and may 
be invited to an attendance meeting to discuss 
absences and any appropriate support. 
 
Leave of Absence Request Forms can be found on 
the Place Farm Primary Academy website. The link 
below will take you to the attendance page. 
www.placefarm.org.uk/attendance 
 
Completed forms should be returned to 
admin@placefarm.org.uk 
 

 
Parents/carers are expected to take their children on 
holiday during the school holidays to minimise the 
impact of missing education. Parents/carers should be 
aware that it is the policy of all schools in this Trust 
not to approve term time holidays unless in 
exceptional circumstances.  
 
If parents/carers decide to take a holiday, the child’s 
absences will be marked as unauthorised.  
 
A fixed penalty notice fine will be issued if 8 or more 
unauthorised absence sessions have occurred (4 whole 
days in total).  Wherever possible, we will give a 
reminder (Letter 1) when unauthorised sessions reach 4 
or more (2 whole days in total). 
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